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Headteacher's Welcome 

 

It's all coming together . . . finally! Whilst I've communicated my frustration with the volume 

and pace of changes in our provision, we're absolutely well on track to unveil a truly stunning 

offer in September and I can't wait to see our young people benefitting from the new resources. 

Those of you who came to the Summer Fayre will have seen the fantastic progress made so far 

and all projects are moving at pace.  

It was brilliant to welcome all the families of the pupils who will be attending Whitaker Road at 

the site on Tuesday after school this week. Contractors begin the refurb next Wednesday with 

the fresh, modern and spacious learning environment set to catapult pupil opportunity from 

Good to Outstanding.  

 

You will receive notification today of the staff team that will be supporting your young person to 

reach their potential next year. Should this pose any questions or discussion points, as always, 

reach out in a way that suits you and we'll work hard to map out the very best.  



  

Have a wonderful weekend,  

David Braybrooke - Headteacher 

SENDisco 

 



SEN United Fixtures; 

 



 



 

Key Stage 3 

Last week KS3 had the chance to take part in a creative music workshop with Dan from the 

School of Noise. Students explored lots of experimental instruments and created their own 

graphic scores; drawing lots of shapes and colours and matching sounds to go with them. The 

definite favourites were the fruits and vegetables linked up to programmed electrodes that 

sounded like a drum kit, the Theremin and the Omnichord!   



 

 



The Glens 

 

This term Skye class have been using money to pay for snacks at our class shop in Home 

Economics. 

Each student was supported to enter the shop, look and choose an item, then pay at the till 

using real money.  



 

 

 

Key Stage 4 

This week, St Andrews wrapped up their final Multi School League fixture of the year with a 

fantastic trip to Pegasus School for a day full of football, fun, and friendship. 



In an exciting and competitive match, both teams gave it their all, with the final score ending 8–

6 to Pegasus. It was a close game right to the final whistle, and every student who took part 

should feel incredibly proud of their performance. For many, it was their very first time playing 

in a football match and they represented St Andrews with great spirit, teamwork, and 

determination. We even had our first ever student manager who gave an inspiring half-time 

team talk that Alex Ferguson would have been proud of.   

The day was about more than just football. After two thrilling halves, students from both 

schools came together for a joint picnic lunch, sharing stories and snacks in the sunshine. Before 

heading home, we even had time for a quick tour of the farm where we met the unforgettable 

Steve the goat! 

It’s been a fantastic year of sport at St Andrews, filled with growth, new experiences, and plenty 

of smiles. We’re already looking forward to what the 2025/26 academic year has in store... it ’s 

going to be even bigger and better! 

 

 



 

FE Campus 

It was lovely to have the opportunity to host so many families at our new Whitaker Road site 

this week and we are very grateful to those that were able to attend. Many families took home 

an information pack providing some information about day to day operations at campus as well 

as providing some photos of the space, with a description of the planned layout amendments. 

There is a copy of the floorplan below and a link to a video tour of the building. This should 

hopefully allow for a better understanding of what the building is going to look like once all 

amendments have been completed.  

We would like to highlight the requirement for all students to have a valid Gold Card (bus pass) 

which allows for free transport on buses around the county. Students will be accessing a variety 

of offsite learning opportunities and may not be able to access their planned timetable if they 

are unable to use the buses. Further information can be found here: 

https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/transport-roads/public-transport/fares-tickets-

passes/concessionary-fares/goldcard/gold-card.aspx   

We are very excited about starting the new academic year at Whitaker Road and will continue 

to keep families updated as things progress. In the meantime, please contact school if you have 

any questions about anything. 

https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/transport-roads/public-transport/fares-tickets-passes/concessionary-fares/goldcard/gold-card.aspx
https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/transport-roads/public-transport/fares-tickets-passes/concessionary-fares/goldcard/gold-card.aspx


 

Please select or copy and paste the below link into your browser for a video tour of the building. 

https://new.express.adobe.com/publishedV2/urn:aaid:sc:EU:5a85aeef-0f99-4a85-8006-

6a5859f007d6?category=search 

Please be aware that this video shows the building as it currently is, not how it will look after all 

of the scheduled works are completed. 

https://new.express.adobe.com/publishedV2/urn:aaid:sc:EU:5a85aeef-0f99-4a85-8006-6a5859f007d6?category=search
https://new.express.adobe.com/publishedV2/urn:aaid:sc:EU:5a85aeef-0f99-4a85-8006-6a5859f007d6?category=search


 Therapy Input 



 



It was our last feeding group session this week, so we wanted it to be fun and engaging! 

Our first activity was building with spaghetti and marshmallows. The students enjoyed making 

different shapes and competing with staff, who can get the most marshmallows on a single 

spaghetti strand       

Our second activity was making a volcano. Students had to measure out the ingredients and 

slowly add them together and wait for eruption!! 

Both activities encouraged fine motor skills, cutlery skills and turn taking, a great last session!! 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Free Holiday Activities 

Did you know that if your child receives benefits-related free school meals, they are entitled to 

FREE holiday activities over the summer holidays? Holiday clubs are available across Derby 

where your child can make new friends and take part in a wide range of activities including 

sport, dance, drama, arts and crafts, as well as enjoying a meal each day. If your child is eligible, 

you will receive an email from HolidayActivities.com. Just follow the instructions in this email to 

book. Bookings for summer clubs will open at the end of June. Further details can be found at: 

www.derby.gov.uk/derbyHAF.  

http://www.derby.gov.uk/derbyHAF


Festival of Sport 

 



Singing Summer Schools 

 



STEPS June/July issue: 

 

Feel Alive Hub CIC & Drama Group - Little Shop of Horrors 

On Sunday 20th July, Feel Alive Hub & Drama Group will be performing Little Shop of Horrors at 

St Nicholas Church Hall, Allestree, Derby. Feel Alive is a great organisation that supports 

disabled adults in Derby. Please see the poster for further details and you can also follow them 

on facebook; 'Feel Alive Hub CIC & Drama Group'. 



 

Apply Now for September School Transport 

A reminder to parents; if your child is moving up to Post 16 education in September (Year 11, 

12 and 13) please complete your child's home to school transport application as soon as 

possible 

At St Andrew's Academy, most of our students are dropped off and collected from school via 

mini bus or taxi. These services are provided and arranged independently by Derby City Council 

or your child's Local Authority (if outside of the City Council). If your child will be moving up to 

post-16 education, now is the time to apply. 

Apply to Derby City Council online; 

Home to School Travel Assistance - Derby City Council 

 

Apply to Derbyshire County Council online; 

Home to School Transport - Stage 1 - Self 

https://www.derby.gov.uk/education-and-learning/derbys-send-local-offer/home-to-school-travel/home-to-school-travel-assistance/#page-3
https://derbyshire-self.achieveservice.com/en/AchieveForms/?form_uri=sandbox-publish://AF-Process-5d7c91e3-a6b4-4091-a38f-9be2f6b18714/AF-Stage-980f6413-e66c-40ab-a44e-40aed7285e8a/definition.json&redirectlink=%2Fen&cancelRedirectLink=%2Fen&consentMessage=yes


Remember to attach any required evidence (for example; benefit entitlement or 

medical/SEND documentation. 

School Uniform Orders 

We are excited to announce we have added an additional uniform provider for St Andrew's 

Academy - Uniform Direct. This is to allow a wider range of uniform and sizes available for our 

students.  

We are still using MyClothing so parents can now purchase uniform either from MyClothing or 

from Uniform Direct. Please note, Uniform Direct will take about 3 weeks to receive our stock 

into their shop and online shop so please check back on their website around the end of July 

for purchasing. 

You can find out more information regarding our uniform by clicking here. 

 

https://myclothing.com/collections/st-andrews-academy-student-uniform-29215/
https://uniform-direct.com/acatalog/Special_Schools.html
https://www.standrewsacademy.co.uk/families/uniform-information


 



 



 



Newsletter & Social Media Feedback – Help Us Improve! 

 

We would love your feedback on our school newsletter and social media. This quick survey asks 

how you stay updated, what content you enjoy most, and how we can make our communication 

more useful for you. Your input will help us share news, celebrate students, and keep you better 

connected! 

Parent / Carer feedback survey questions (Newsletter and social media) 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=48aZkktFFECRk1vXiMa8-uT2qcYmXH5LhILjTVyhsiZUNUtXNTBNMEhOME9VUzBHSEY3RFlHUlRQRC4u


Family Hub QR Code and Family Fun Sessions 

 



Paediatric First Aid courses - May to July 2025 

 

Family Hub Derby - What's on Guide May-July 

whats-on-guide-may-july-2025.pdf 

https://www.derby.gov.uk/media/derbycitycouncil/contentassets/documents/communityandliving/familyhubs/whats-on-guide-may-july-2025.pdf


School Term and Holiday Dates 

 



 

Contact Us 

St Andrew's Academy 

St Andrew's View 

Breadsall Hilltop 

Derby 

DE21 4EW 

Tel: (01332) 832746 

Email: standrews.admin@sas.set.org 

mailto:standrews.admin@sas.set.org
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